
To: Honorable Members of The Texas Department of Transportation 

 

 
Subject: Interim change 1A 

 

I have been very actively involved in meetings and problems involving Texas Toll Roads since 

2003 so I am very familiar with many of the problems that have existed over the years. 

Specifically here, the problems involved in the collection of tolls. Some losing their cars; one 

instance of a person having to move out of Texas to avoid the problems. 

I personally endorse the items we at TURF have put together to address these problems, 

especially since the current problems the coronavirus has had on the income of many of our 

registered drivers. 

 

 Toll fines should be capped at $48/year for all toll agencies.  

 All criminal penalties must be removed (the House voted 136-3 to de-criminalize in 

2017).  

 Bills should be sent immediately with a uniform, timely billing standard required (ie - 

tolls incurred must be billed within 14 days and payment should not be due before 30 

working days from the time of receipt.) Like most financial delinquencies, there must be 

a statute of limitation on how far back an agency can go to collect a toll. Agencies should 

not be allowed to collect tolls more than six months old. Drivers should have at least 90 

working days before an unpaid toll bill is sent to collections. 

 Toll agencies should be required to prove the customer actually received notice of tolls 

owed before any fines or fees are assessed.  

 Requirement that agencies must make payment arrangements with those unable to pay in 

full at the time of billing without fines and fees tacked on for inability to pay in full at the 

time of the billing cycle.  

 Agencies must immediately notify drivers of any problems with payment cards 

associated with their toll tag accounts. The practice of holding back bills to allow fines 

and fees to rack up before notifying drivers of a problem with payment cards must stop. 

We mustn’t tolerate from government agencies what we wouldn’t tolerate from 

consumer/commercial institutions. 

 

All that is being asked here is that the same standards of debt collection applied to private 

businesses, be applied to the government agencies collecting tolls. Citizens have been fighting 

the toll collection battle for a long time with horror stories told on social media of thousands of 

dollars of fees being added to very small toll bills. Let's make sure this ends. 

 

Jimmy M. Lamberth 

 


